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‘In the end, only three things matter: how much you loved, how gently you 

lived, and how gracefully you let go of things not meant for you.’ (Buddha) 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

I hope you all had a wonderful holiday season; the interfaith forums are busy 

planning and organising their events for the coming year, all on page 6 onwards 

for information about these. 

 

If you are planning an event, please get in touch! 

 

Thank you 

 

Kauser Akhtar  

Faith Links Adviser 

E: Kauser.Akhtar@cofeguildford.org.uk 

aŀƛƴ CŀƛǘƘ CŜǎǝǾŀƭǎ ƛƴ 
WŀƴǳŀǊȅ  нлму 

 

5thðBirthday of Guru Gobind 

Singh (Sikh) 

12thðBirthday of Swami 

Vivekananda (Hindu) 

12thðBasant (Sikh) 

13thðPongal (Hindu) 

16thðShinral Memorial Day 

(Buddhist) 

22ndðVasant Panchami 

(Hindu) 

25thðHonen Memorial Day 

(Buddhist) 

31stðTu BôShevat (Jewish) 

wŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ ŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎȅƳōƻƭǎ  

The wearing of religious dress and symbols in contexts such as the workplace has 

been something which has received increasing attention in 

the last few years. The Inter Faith NetworkΩs Trustees 

produced, in 2007, a briefing note on the wearing of 

religious dress and symbols which can be downloaded 

from https://www.interfaith.org.uk/resources/wearing-of-

religious-dress-and-symbols-briefing-note. Interfaith 

Network (IFN), alongside national faith community bodies 

and others, was represented on the advisory group which contributed to the 

Equality and Human Rights CommissionΩs guidance to Employers on Religion or 

Belief in the Workplace which contains material about a number of aspects of 

religious dress and symbols in the workplace: 

https://www.equalityhumanrights.com/en/religion-or-belief.  

At its meeting on 5 December, IFNΩs Board of Trustees noted with concern the 

continuing impact of religious illiteracy and prejudice on people from different 

The purpose of this newsletter is to share news/information and raise awareness about a 

wide rang of faiths and beliefs. 
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faith backgrounds, including incidents such as demands for removal of items of clothing or symbols worn for 

religious reasons. Also noted was that its Briefing on Religious Dress and Symbols (see the first paragraph 

above) has relevance, as, sadly, prejudice sometimes spills over into hatred. 

For more resources please visit: https://www.interfaith.org.uk/resources/publications 

LƴǾŜǎǘ ƛƴ tŜŀŎŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ŜǇǳǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ /¢.L ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ  

Invest in Peace is an ongoing joint initiative of the Board of Deputies of British Jews and Churches 

Together in Britain and Ireland. The initiative invites Christian and Jewish communities in Britain to 

come together in support of Israeli-Palestinian peacebuilding projects. Three events took place in 

May in London, each being locally led by a church and synagogue partnership. Christians, Jews and 

others sat alongside one another to hear from two bereaved parents, one Israeli and one 

Palestinian, who promote reconciliation as an alternative to revenge. Speakers Robi Damelin and 

Bassam Aramin, members of the Parents Circle – Families Forum, travelled to London especially for 

the three events. For further information about the project, contact CTBI Deputy General Secretary 

the Revd Peter Colwell peter.colwell@ctbi.org.uk or Board of Deputies Interfaith and Social Action 

Officer, Anthony Silkoff anthony.silkoff@bod.org.uk.  

CŀƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƳŜƴǘƛŀ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ  

The Faith Communities Action Group of the Prime MinisterΩs 2020 Challenge on Dementia is 

currently looking for stories from different faith communities, of people living with dementia and/or 

their family members. In particular, the group is interested in the impact on peopleΩs faith of a 

diagnosis of dementia and its earlier stages, as well as the impact on living with dementia that their 

faith has had. The stories will be shared publicly as a way of helping others to be more 

understanding, and encouraging people to share their concerns more openly. They will not include 

any information that could identify people. Those that have a story to share are invited to contact 

rodie.garland@faithaction.net.  

²Ƙŀǘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŘƻŜǎ ŜǘƘƴƛŎƛǘȅ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǘŎƻƳŜǎΚ  

Have you come across the Ethnicity Facts and Figures website yet? This is a 

resource produced by the Government – a one-stop shop for information 

about the different experiences of people from a variety of ethnic 

backgrounds.  

ItΩs not just for data geeks: itΩs a valuable tool for charities. For example, if 

you want to bid for funding for a project that works with a particular people 

group, it can help you argue the case for why money will be going where it is 

most needed. There are findings under headings such as health, education, employment and crime. 

  

Taken as a whole (as in the accompanying Race Disparity Audit), the data often presents a depressing picture 

of the extent of racial disparity. On the other hand, it also shows that a substantial majority of adults across 

many ethnic groups feel a sense of belonging to Britain. If this is something youΩre looking to build in your 

local community, our Creative English programme could help – why not take a look?  

https://www.ethnicity-facts-figures.service.gov.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/race-disparity-audit
http://www.creative-english.org.uk/
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wŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ /ǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ {ǘŀŦŦ ϧ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 

Do you have staff that would benefit from some training or awareness of religious and Cultural 

practices and beliefs? Or perhaps you would like to know more about the Faith communities in 

Surrey? 

If you are a group who meet informally and would like to hear from different 

faith perspectives, Surrey Faith Links is a one stop shop for all.  

Please get in touch: 

Kauser Akhtar, Faith Links Adviser 

T: 01483 790334, E: Kauser.Akhtar@cofeguildford.org.uk, 

bŜǿ ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƘŀǘŜ ŎǊƛƳŜ Ƙǳō  
 
In October, the Home Secretary announced the creation of a new national hub to tackle the 
emerging threat of online hate crime. The creation of the hub is intended to offer better support for 
victims, and to help increase the number of prosecutions by streamlining current processes and 
allocating resources more effectively. The hub will be managed by the National Police Chiefs Council 
(NPCC). Home Secretary Amber Rudd said:  
άOnline hate crime is completely unacceptable. What is illegal offline is illegal online, and those who 
commit these cowardly crimes should be met with the full force of the law. The national online hate 
crime hub that we are funding is an important step to ensure more victims have the confidence to 
come forward and report the vile abuse to which they are being subjected.έ  
 
It is expected that the new hub will be operational by the end of the year. More information can be 
found at 
www.gov.uk/government/news/home-secretary-announces-new-national-online-hate-crime-hub  
 
!ttD ƻƴ IŀǘŜ /ǊƛƳŜ  
A new All Party Parliamentary Group (APPG) on Hate Crime was launched on Wednesday 6 December 
at the Houses of Parliament. The APPG will explore the challenges and impacts of all forms of hate 
crime, including those involving religion and belief. The APPG will also work with key anti-hate crime 
organisations across the public and voluntary sectors to achieve its aims.  
 
For further information about the work of the APPG, including the beginning of its first enquiry in the 
New Year, email info@appghatecrime.org 
 
In October the Home Office published its annual statistics on hate crimes and racist incidents 
recorded by the Police. The statistics cover the extent and trends in levels of hate crime for all police 
forces in England and Wales. Hate crimes are recorded using five centrally monitored strands, one of 
which is Ψreligion and beliefsΩΦ  
 
The official statistics, and the accompanying report can be downloaded at 
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/hate-crime-england-and-wales-2016-to-2017.  
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CŀƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ōŜƭƛŜŦ ƴŜǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƘǊŜŜ CŀƛǘƘǎ CƻǊǳƳ 
 

Ý Christians unite to commemorate 500 years since the Reformation 

Ý First American woman to wear Hijab at Olympics gets her own Barbie 

Ý Egypt: Militants kill at least 235 in attack on Sinai mosque 

Ý Yuba woman, named first female Sikh mayor 

Ý Australia says yes to same-sex marriage 

Ý Sikh pilgrimage transcends Pakistan-India tensions 

Ý Mum's 'Hats of faith' book gives children a head start 

Ý Museum of the Bible: Washington DC's controversial new Evangelical monument 

Ý Prevent Strategy 'discriminatory and counter-productive' in focus on Muslims  

Ý Living with Gods: British Museum and BBC Radio Four launch new exhibition   

Ý Purpose built Anglican church opens for first time in 40 years in London  

bŜǿ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǎƘŜŘǎ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƻƴ ŦƻƻŘ ǇƻǾŜǊǘȅ 

A report from the Church Urban Fund, titled Ingredients for Action: Understanding and Responding to Food 

Poverty, looks into household food insecurity in Britain in terms of hunger, anxiety, isolation, and money. 

For example, it finds that 1 in 20 British adults have gone without meals because they are unable to afford 

food, while only 43% share a meal with friends or family at least once a month. 

The report concludes that food poverty is not an issue that can be resolved by charities, faith groups and 

community groups alone, but that it needs a collaborative and concerted response across all sectors of 

society including government, employers and civil society. 

Find out more at www.cuf.org.uk 

²Ƙƻ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ aƻǎǘΚ 

With feasts, fasts, and prayers, the worldΩs nine largest religions 

will collectively observe more than a hundred holidays in 2018, 

scholars estimate. 

Somewhere in the world, a meal, ritual, or offering is being 

prepared in religious observance—most likely by the busy 

adherents of Roman Catholicism or Hinduism. If Catholics 

celebrated every saintΩs day or Hindus commemorated each deityΩs 

birthday, nearly the entire year would be accounted for. 

Read the full article here:  

https://www.nationalgeographic.com/magazine/2017/12/explore-traditions-religious-holidays/ 

https://www.theguardian.com/world/2017/oct/31/catholic-and-protestant-leaders-unite-mark-start-reformation-archbishop-canterbury-service
http://www.worldreligionnews.com/religion-news/first-muslim-american-woman-wear-hijab-olympics-gets-barbie
http://religionnews.com/2017/11/24/militants-assault-worshippers-in-sinai-killing-115/
http://www.sacbee.com/news/local/article187331968.html
https://www.theguardian.com/australia-news/2017/nov/15/australia-says-yes-to-same-sex-marriage-in-historic-postal-survey
http://www.aljazeera.com/indepth/features/2017/11/sikhs-pilgrimage-transcends-pakistan-india-tensions-171107134244195.html
https://www.thejc.com/news/uk-news/medeia-cohan-mum-s-book-gives-children-a-head-start-1.444816
http://www.ibtimes.co.uk/museum-bible-washington-dcs-controversial-new-evangelical-monument-1650084
http://www.huffingtonpost.co.uk/entry/prevent-inquiry-islamophobia_uk_5a09e39de4b0bc648a0cdf58
https://blog.britishmuseum.org/living-with-gods-a-new-partnership-project-with-bbc-radio-4/
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2017/nov/21/purpose-built-anglican-church-opens-london-st-francis-tottenham
https://www.theguardian.com/world/2017/nov/21/purpose-built-anglican-church-opens-london-st-francis-tottenham
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aŀǎƻƴƛŎ /ƘŀǊƛǘŀōƭŜ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ DǊŀƴǘǎ 

Registered charities in England and Wales can apply for funding to the Masonic Charitable 

FoundationΩs Community Support Grants Scheme.  Charities can apply for grants of £5,000 and 

above. 

Funding is available for projects to tackle financial hardship; improve the lives of those affected by 

poor physical and/or mental health and wellbeing; provide educational and employment 

opportunities for disadvantaged children and young people; and tackle social exclusion and 

disadvantage. 

Deadline for applications: 2 February 2018 but applicants must first submit a Grant Enquiry Form at 

least two weeks prior to the deadline. 

For further information, visit www.mcf.org.uk/charities 

CǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜǎ  

 

The National Council for Voluntary Organisations offers advice on fundraising and grants on its 

Knowhow Non profit site at https://knowhownonprofit.org/funding.  

 

Funding Central - http://www.fundingcentral.org.uk/default.aspx - is a free website for charities, 

voluntary organisations and social enterprises in England that provides access to thousands of 

funding and finance opportunities, together with tools and resources for supporting organisations to 

develop sustainable income strategies appropriate to their needs. Similar websites for funding in 

Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland can be found at Funding Scotland - 

http://www.fundingscotland.com/ - Wales Council for Voluntary Action - 

http://www.wcva.org.uk/funding/search - and Grant Tracker for Northern Ireland - 

https://www.grant-tracker.org/.  

.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ {ǘǊƻƴƎŜǊ .Ǌƛǘŀƛƴ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ  

The Home Office programme Building a Stronger Britain Together is continuing to offer in-kind 

support such as social media training, technical assistance to help a group improve their website, or 

capacity building work to help a group protect more vulnerable individuals. It is open to bodies in 

England and Wales. 

Further information can be found at: 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/building-a-stronger-britain-together.  

C¦b5LbD htthw¢¦bL¢L9{ 

¢ǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ  

The Transform Foundation is offering funding to charities to help with new website builds. Grants of £18,000 

are available. For further information and to apply, visit www.transformfoundation.org.uk.  
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DǳƛƭŘŦƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ DƻŘŀƭƳƛƴƎ LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ CƻǊǳƳ 9ǾŜƴǘǎ нлму 
 

tŜŀŎŜ ±ƛƎƛƭ ǘƻ aŀǊƪ ¦b LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ IŀǊƳƻƴȅ ²ŜŜƪ 

Thursday 1st February, 7.00 pm for 7.30 pm start  

St JosephΩs Church,12 Eastgate Gardens, Guildford GU1 4AZ 

 

LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ tƛƭƎǊƛƳŀƎŜ 

Thursday 19th July 2018 

The pilgrimage will take place in  Godalming between different places of worship. 

Details to be finalised, more information in the next newsletter. 

 

LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

The Annual GGIFF Interfaith Service to mark Interfaith Week 

Sunday 18th November, St Nicholas Church, Guildford. 

 

For further information please contact: Carolyn Neogi - 01483 415773  or  

Bernard Jones - 01483 424257 

²ƻƪƛƴƎ tŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ CŀƛǘƘ 9ǾŜƴǘǎ нлму 

 
aŜƳōŜǊǎ ¢Ŝŀ 

Are you interested in helping Woking People of Faith (WPOF) with events? If so, come along for a tea party, 

find out more about WPOF and get involved! 

Saturday 3rd February, 3.00 pm at St DunstanΩs Church, Shaftesbury Rd, Woking, GU22 7DT 

 

LƴǘŜǊŦŀƛǘƘ tƛƭƎǊƛƳŀƎŜ 

Saturday 3rd March—Time and venues to be confirmed, more information in the next newsletter. 

 

¸ǇǊŜǎ ǘƻ .ǊƻƻƪǿƻƻŘ 

Sunday 6th May, Last post ceremony and a guided walk around the cemetery. 

More information to come. 

 

Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ 

Saturday 30th June at Winston Churchill School.  

For more information please contact Marian Nash: secretary@wpof.org.uk, www.wpof.org.uk 

¦t/haLbD 9±9b¢{ 

The Muslim Council of Britain (MCB) is organising a one day conference called ΨOur Mosques, Our FutureΩ on 

Saturday 20 January 2018. 

The day will include TED-style talks, keynote speeches and interactive workshops exploring the challenges 

and opportunities for mosques in Britain today. 

MCB is also looking for people who want to exhibit at the event so if you are interested, please 

email admin@mcb.org.uk. 

For further information and to register, please visit www.eventbrite.co.uk 
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9ǇǎƻƳ ŀƴŘ 9ǿŜƭƭ LƴǘŜǊ CŀƛǘƘ CƻǊǳƳ ς нлму 
 

±ƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ ²Ŝǎǘ {ǳǊǊŜȅ {ȅƴŀƎƻƎǳŜΣ ²ŜȅōǊƛŘƎŜ 

Saturday 20th January. Arrive at 10.15 am for a brief orientation before the service begins at 10.45 

am 

 

LƴǘŜǊ CŀƛǘƘ [ǳƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ !Da 

A bring and share lunch on Wednesday 7th February  at All Saints Church, West Ewell, 12.30-2.00  

 

For more information or to confirm attendance please email Lynne Schofield: 

lynnescholefield@gmail.com  

9ƭƳōǊƛŘƎŜ aǳƭǘƛ CŀƛǘƘ CƻǊǳƳ нлму 9ǾŜƴǘǎ 
 

Ý Faith Issues in the Courts: A judge will deliver a talk 

 Tuesday 30th January 2018, 7 for 7.30pm 

 At Sacred Heart Church hall, 25 Between Streets, Cobham KT11 1AA 

Ý Visit to West London Synagogue, Wednesday 7th March 2018 

Ý άDo women have a role in leading religion?έΣ 

 1st May 2018, 7 for 7.30pm,  

 St. MaryΩs Hall, Stoke dΩAbernon, KT11 3PX 

 Speakers: Bishop Jo Wells (Christian), Rabbi Kath Vardi (Jewish) and Julie Siddiqui (Muslim) 

Ý AGM – theme άSpirituality & Wellbeingέ 26th June 2018, 7 for 7.30pm, Venue TBA 

 

For more information please contact Jackie Foster: jackie@fosterja.co.uk 

Follow ElmbridgeMultiFaithForum on Facebook for regular updates. 

²ƻƪƛƴƎ 5ŜōŀǘŜǎ нлму 

Woking Action for Peace, LA21, Friends of the Earth, Quakers, Churches Together, Woking People of Faith and 

Surrey Faith Links work in partnership to  bring you some thought provoking and topical debates. 

1. Lǎ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ŀ ƭǳȄǳǊȅ ƻǊ ƴŜŎŜǎǎƛǘȅΚ Saturday 20th January 2018.  

Helen Bayliss, head of service quality at Surrey Police, and Griff Ferris, researcher for Big Brother 

Watch, will open the discussion 

2. Is our democracy breaking down? Saturday 17th February 2018 

3. Why are people living in poverty in 21st century Britain? Saturday 17th March 2018 

4. What is the future of work? Saturday 14th April 2018 

As usual, there will be ample opportunity for local residents to share their views and concerns 

¢ƘŜ ŘŜōŀǘŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ WǳōƛƭŜŜ {ǉǳŀǊŜΣ ²ƻƪƛƴƎ D¦нм с¸D 

ммΦлл ŀƳ ǝƭƭ мнΦол ǇƳ όǊŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ млΦол ŀƳύ 

For more information please contact Keith Scott: keithsc_2000@yahoo.com 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjy5IDsyqnVAhWHWBQKHUiqAWwQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.elmbridgemultifaith.org.uk%2Fevents.htm&psig=AFQjCNFAXJhN61s1mf3EM0bnLyJBWjGVXQ&ust=1501249090663869


Surrey Faith Links c/o CET, Diocese of Guildford 

Church House Guildford, 20 Alan Turing Road, Guildford, GU2 7YF 

T: 01483 790334, E: Kauser.Akhtar@cofeguildford.org.uk, W: www.surreyfaithlinks.org.uk 

Guildford & Woking Humanists are pleased to announce their next three open meetings, for January, February 

and March, 2018.   

Tuesday, 9th January, 2018, 7.30pm. 

Speaker:  Dr John Nichols  

Title:  ¢ƘŜ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ aŜŘƛŎƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ IǳƳŀƴƛǎǘ {ƭŀƴǘΥ ǘƘŜ WƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŦǊƻƳ tǊŜ-ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜΦ 

In his birdΩs eye view John will take us on a journey from the ancient Greeks, covering magic, superstition and 

pseudo-science through to science and modern medicine. 

John graduated from Liverpool Medical School in 1967. He has done research into measles immunity, public 

awareness of health hazards, the role of trace elements in health and fertility, exercise on prescription, folic 

acid, smoking,  and the uses of probiotics in primary care. He spent 42 years as a Guildford GP and although he 

retired from general practice two years ago, he is still involved in research and is a visiting research fellow at 

the University of Surrey. 

Tuesday 13th February 

Speaker  Charlie Yianoullou 

Title: {ŜŎǳƭŀǊƛǎƳ tǊƻǘŜŎǘǎ  

 

Tuesday 13th March 

Title: The Psychology of the Paranormal 

Speaker:  tǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ /ƘǊƛǎ CǊŜƴŎƘ 

 

Where:  The Guildford Institute in Ward Street, Guildford, GU1 4LH. 

Tea/coffee and biscuits break at about 8.30. 

DǳƛƭŘŦƻǊŘ ϧ ²ƻƪƛƴƎ wŜŦǳƎŜŜ IƻǎǘƛƴƎ Iǳō  

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ  

 

Did you know that you can offer accommodation/ shelter to destitute refugees and asylum seekers, and 

welcome them in your own home, through local or national networks such as Refugees at Home or Positive 

Action in Housing?  

Are you interested in:  

ω Hosting a refugee in your home?  

ω Supporting hosts and refugees e.g. by offering lifts/teaching English/ fundraising etc.?  

 

To find out more and meet experienced hosts, come along to an Information Meeting:  

GUILDFORD—нр January , 7.30pm, St Francis Church Hall, Beckingham Road, Guildford, Surrey GU2 8BU  

WOKING—м February, 7.30pm, United Reformed Church, White Rose Lane, Woking, GU22 7HA (on street 

parking or Heathside Car Park)  

 

Any questions? Contact GuildfordWokingRaH@gmail.com or check our Facebook page—

@GuildfordWokingHostingHub  

There is no charge, but a small donation is requested of £2 or 

£3 (but not from students) to cover the speaker’s expenses 

and hire of the hall. If anyone would like further information, 

please telephone Mike Adams (01483 233324) or David 

Simmonds (01483 800397  


